Ensign F. E. Harwi, Jr., Commander Service Force, Southwest Pacific Force, c/o Fleet Postoffice, San Francisco, California.

Dear Frank:

I want you to know that I consider you the Number One Basketball Fan of Kansas. You have always been tremendously interested in the Jayhawkers, and you backed up your interest by attendance. And when you cannot attend, by inquiries.

I trust this letter will give you full information on the ups and downs of the Jayhawkers. Most of the friends of the Kansas team feel that if they could have stayed together we might have gone far in tournament play.

Wishing you continued success and best wishes from us over here, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.